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From: Secretary for Education 
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Date: 25 April 2025 

To: Heads of All Government and Aided 

Schools (including Caput and Special 

Schools) and Schools under the Direct 

Subsidy Scheme 

 

Survey on Digital Education for the 2024/25 school year 

 

Summary 

 

This circular memorandum requests primary, secondary and special schools to complete a 

survey on Digital Education during the period from 25 April to 9 May 2025. 

 

Details 

 

2.  The Education Bureau (EDB) has been conducting the survey on Information Technology 

(IT) in Education since the 2015/16 school year to obtain a holistic understanding of the 

implementation of IT in Education in public sector schools.  In response to the Chief Executive’s 

proposal in the 2024 Policy Address to promote digital education and use information technology to 

empower learning and teaching, we will conduct the e-survey for the 2024/25 school year to collect 

schools’ views on the development of Digital Education and relevant information for reference so as 

to strengthen measures to support schools in implementing digital education.  Schools are requested 

to download and complete an electronic questionnaire, and then submit it through the EDB Common 

Log-On System at https://esurveyweb.edb.gov.hk during the period from 25 April to 9 May 2025.  

Your responses and feedback will be vital for the development of Digital Education. 

 

Enquiries 

 

3.  For enquiries, please contact Ms M W LEUNG at 3698 3597 of the IT in Education Section. 

 

        P W YAN 

for Secretary for Education 

c.c. Heads of Sections – for information 


